MAY 29 1937-3

May 29th, 1937

Mrs. W. S. Jennings 702 South Monroe Street Tallahassee, Florida

Dear Mrs. Jennings:

Mr. Pancoast received this letter today from Senator Graham:

"Dear Mr. Pancoast:

Thanks for your interest and information you submit to me in your letter of May 26th.

The Everglades National Park appropriation bill, Senate Bill No. 707, was passed in the Senate on May 22nd. This bill appropriated \$87,760. and it is now in the House Committee, I understand. In fact, I think it has already been amended in the House. There is a chance that the Governor might cut it down as low as \$10,000. unless some work is done on him.

Yours very truly,

Ernest R. Graham "

We have not heard from you for several days, but, of course, know full well that you are giving the Park appropriation bill every possible influence you are so eminently able to extend.

Surely, the Governor, if he is brought to realize the facts in the case, will not for a moment place any delays on the activities of the Park Commission.

Wishing you all possible success,

Sincerely yours,

EFC/kj

co: Pancoast Ernest F. Coe, Executive Chairman Everglades National Park Commission